## Waterloo Town Council Meeting Special Meeting September 17, 2021

A meeting of the Waterloo Town Council was held September 10th at 4:05 p.m. at the Waterloo Town Hall.

Member's present were:

Pam Howard/Town Manager

Katherine Hobbs

Renee Duszynski/ Clerk Treasurer

Josh Caudill

Ken Surber

Greg Iddings

Jess Jessup

The following business was discussed, and action taken: Unless specified all votes were unanimous.

## **New Business:**

- 1. ADA Transitional Plan: Howard presented the appendices that were provided by A&Z Engineering. Howard explained each one and that it will now be noted with INDOT that we have an ADA transitional plan. Discussion of the sidewalk program was held. Motion to approve the transitional program made by Iddings (Surber) passed.
- 2. Budget Work session: Duszynski explained that the new department of fiber was included for illustrative purposes. Duszynski explained that it was to show that if it was a path that the town were to go down, there was the ability to be able to create an additional appropriation in the future to be able to start the project. Discussion was held about the possibility of getting fiber and hiring someone to maintain it in the future.

Duszynski explains she met with Katy Hobbs, and Kirby Hobbs from the fire department. They currently do not have anyone to answer calls during the day. They are asking dispatch to automatically dispatch nearby fire departments when there is a call since there is no one available during the day. Kirby Hobbs has asked for two part time employees to be there during the day. It was proposed the department would be covered 10 hours per day Monday through Friday and they would make \$15 per hour. Kirby Hobbs researched other departments in the area, and this is what they are doing. Discussion was held about the fire department budget.

It was decided to hold an additional meeting to finish the form 1's and the form 4B's.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Jess Jessup, President

Renee Duszynski, Clerk- Trengur

I, Renee Duszynski, the duly qualified Clerk/Treasurer, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and exact excerpt of minutes of the meeting of the Waterloo Town Council, Waterloo, Indiana, at which a quorum was in attendance and acting throughout, and held September 17, 2021, as such appears in the official minutes of said Waterloo Town Council, in my custody.